Notes from the American Tiny House Association

State Chapter Leaders Meeting, May 17, 2015
Attendees: Erika Dani, Todd Decato, Rene Hardee, Rewa Marathe, Nicole Snyder (Ohio), Thom Stanton, Amy Turnbull, Elaine Walker, James Weaver

A. State chapter leader updates (some submitted prior to the meeting)

1. Connecticut, Rewa Marathe

· In two months, Reva will leave the USA to and work on a Visa issue. 

· Recently Rewa has been in touch with a structural engineer and a researcher with regard to tiny houses.

2. Florida, Rene Hardee  

· The Tiny House Pocket Community passed into zoning legislation Wednesday night by City Council!  The City Planners just need to finalize the regs.  Last I heard they were allowing THOF and THOW.  Minimum 4 houses, max 12.  Rob Ringlehan at EcoCabins is interested in helping to build a tiny house community in Florida, but this might not be the right opportunity for him.

· Next Monday, we are having a meeting with folks from Nashville who also are interested in pocket communities and zoning issues. 

3. Georgia, Will Johnston 

· Education and Advocacy - Meetup Group Education and Advocacy Monthly meetings to help educate people interested and groups wanting to know more about the movement. Organizations I am speaking to and have spoken to: Georgia State University, Savannah College of Art and Design Atlanta, Buck Head Business Association, LEAD Atlanta, GA Voice, The Atlanta Journal Constitution, Curbed Atlanta, Tiny Homes Atlanta MeetUp Group, MODA and Atlanta contemporary Arts Center.

· Square footage in Atlanta. If you are planning on building any ADU in your back yard the minimum square footage is 750 square feet that has to be attached by a walk way and you can only have a kitchenette not a full kitchen. Of course all zoning and codes change per area of the state. I've been told best practices are to bring building plans to the local office and have them critique and give guidance on the structure.

· Next steps are to form the GA chapter with members from around the state to weigh in on what they have found and see what we are allowed to build and work on plans to help grow education and awareness.

4. Maryland, Todd Decato

· Todd is interested in connecting with Greg Cantori, a Maryland nominee for director. Elaine will send him Greg's email address. 

5. Massachusetts, Dana Christensen

· In Newburyport, Vera Struck has been permitted to live in her tiny house on wheels. 

· Dana is working with Somerville officials. Last year, they had a tiny house festival and over 600 people attended. The city currently has a mandate to increase housing by 3,000 units, and tiny houses may be able to play a role. 

6. NJ, Erika Dani

· Yesterday Erika graduated from Rutgers University with a master's degree in City and Regional Planning. Congratulations to Erika! 

· The Orange City Planning Board voted FOR a tiny house re-development zone but the City Council voted AGAINST it. The city planner will re-write the proposal with a smaller zone and try again to get it passed. 

· The Bridgetown mayor and urban planner are working on a plan for a tiny house community for the homeless.

7. Ohio, Justin Golubski & Nicole Snyder

· It looks like in Cleveland, Ohio, the minimum square footage must be greater than or equal to 950 sq ft. See more on the Ohio page. 

8. Oregon, Amy Turnbull

· Amy is moving to Oregon for an internship with Micro Community Concepts where she will be researching codes and zoning.  

9. Texas, Chris Galusha
· B A Norgard (abedovermyhead.com) and other tiny livers have been building a tiny house over in Garland, TX (a suburb of Dallas). 

· I am still reviewing the requirements of 250+ counties of Texas. Haven't found any yet that have any building code departments at the county level, it is all done at the city level, except for septic systems. 
10. Utah, Jason Coulam

· Jason is thinking of starting a Facebook group for Utah tiny house enthusiasts 

11. Virginia, Thom Stanton

· Local issue provide a state-level connection who has provided access to an architect with interests in alternative housing and international influence with the International Code Council. 

· In short, the local tiny house issue in a county neighboring our state capital led to correspondence with the leader of the state's Department of Housing and Community Development. 

· He outlined a pathway to review of recognition of tiny houses that would legitimize them for full-time habitation. The best way to describe it is an alphabet soup of acronyms.

· To proactively help lawmakers frame an understanding tiny houses -- their size, construct, scope as domicile, and motivation for growing number of people around the world -- I asked if there was anyone with whom I could work on the design of minimally sized houses, better understand the parameters for acceptance as domiciles, and restrictions (aka: kick-out clause) that would limit their use as housing. 

· This led to my being granted access to work with an architect on staff with the county who sits on several boards on the ICC during their triennial deliberation and code writing. His architectural education focused on alternative housing, and he's interested in working to push for acceptance of varying housing types into the 2018 ICC which could put tiny houses under a broader umbrella of acceptance. As we discussed last month, some state's like Virginia, have a three year adoption of the code, so portions of 2018 would be adopted into the Virginia Uniform Building Code in 2021. 

· I'm working with others on building codes who work closely in similar reviews of the ANSI and Fire Safety code and may attend a conference in September prior to my being the "special guest" on "a hot topic" (tiny houses) for VAZO, Virginia's Zoning Officials. 

· There seems to be great interest from local officials for an eco-village of tiny houses as it would fall under their Community Planning and Development: which means they can exercise control throughout the preliminary, planning, and development process.

· Q&A

· Q - Elaine: (about codes)

· A - Thom: Not rewriting code. Process too arduous and bureaucratic (7-10 years if HUD involved). Outline what popularly defines a "tiny house," what best practices should be followed, review of IRC (International Residential Code) as standards -- both flexible and unmutable (i.e. egress) -- for defining "meet or exceed" parameters that would allow local administrators to accept tiny houses.

· Q - Elaine: (about architectural design)

· A- Thom: Yes working with architect on what would pass through the planning department as acceptable for current Uniform Building Code (2012 IRC) and forthcoming (2015 IRC) with smaller minimal sizes of domicile. 

12. Washington, James Weaver

· House Bill 1123, a micro housing bill, it expected to pass in this summer's legislative session. If passed, it will bar counties and cities with fewer than 125,000 people from setting minimum dimensions for single-family home — unless needed for fire and safety reasons.

B. Tools for communicating 

· GoToWebinar proved somewhat challenging, but it may be a very useful format for meetings once we get more familiar with it. We are currently using a trial version. We will try it again next month, in conjunction with the usual teleconference number. 

· We discussed that some leaders are still not receiving email from Elaine when it's sent through Mail Chimp. We need better tools for communicating. 

· Google Groups and Base Camp were suggested. Google Groups are free but have limited functionality. Base Camp has more features but also charges a monthly fee starting at $20. Elaine will set them both up, taking advantage of a free trial of Base Camp and we can see how we like them. 
Action Items
· Try communicating via Google Groups and Base Camp ,and be ready to provide feedback at the next meeting.

Next State Chapter Leader's Meeting
 Sunday, June 14 at 7 pm EDT

State Chapter Leaders
· California: Danielle Drummond, San Diego’s Tiny Home Enthusiasts Meetup
· Colorado: Cheryl Coates, Tiny Diamond Homes
· Connecticut: Rewa Marathe, Architect & Planner, Milone & MacBroom
· Florida: Rene Hardee
· Georgia: Will Johnston, Atlanta Tiny Homes Meetup group
· Kansas: Beth Cain
· Massachusetts: Dana Christensen, Greater Boston Tiny House Enthusiasts
· Maryland: Todd Decato
· Missouri: Joshua Farmer,Tiny House Collective Kansas City
· New Hampshire: Stephanie Burrows, Tiny Homes of New England
· New Jersey: Erika Dani, Candidate, Master of City and Regional Planning 2015, Rutgers University
· Ohio: Justin Golubski, Greater Cleveland Tiny House Enthusiasts
· Oregon: Amy Turnbull
· Tennessee: Sarah and John Murphy, Music City Tiny House
· Texas: Chris Galusha,Texas Eco Builders
· Utah: Jason Coulam, LiveSmall Homes
· Virginia: Thom Stanton, Timber Trails TV
· Washington: James Weaver, City Building Official, Bainbridge Island
